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Dear Parents / Guardians, 
I am pleased to announce the appointment of Mr. Kevin Collins to the LIS staff beginning in 2020. Kevin is a former 

principal and highly experienced high school teacher and VET coordinator. Kevin joins LIS as we begin our first 

year 9 class. Kevin will teach maths, science and technology across the high school (years 7-9) as well 

coordinating our new Works Studies program and Certificate II courses in the Work Ready Institute. Kevin is no 

stranger to LIS or Lihir Island and is the brother of former LIS teacher, Ms Angela Collins. 

The Year 7/8 students, accompanied by Mrs Laien, Mr McKeiver and myself, will depart for their Cairns trip, via 

Port Moresby this Saturday morning. They will participate in a range of activities in their week away, returning next 

Friday afternoon. During my absence, Ms Langusch will be Acting-Principal. 
 

School Council 

The final School Council Meeting for 2019 will be held tonight in the staff room from 6pm. 
 

2020 Classes 

I am currently in the final stages of organising classes for the 2020 school year. If you know your child / 
children will not be attending Lihir International Primary school in 2020, and you have not yet informed 
me, please let me know as soon as possible so that year level numbers and class organisation can be 
finalised. 
 

Awards Night 
In the last week of this term, on Wednesday the 4th of December, the school will host its Awards Night. The 
evening will consist of various awards for each class and feature class concert items. The evening will finish with a 
shared meal together. 
 

Student Council News 
Monday of Week 9 will be a free dress day. Donation of K1 to support Student Council fundraising would 
be very appreciated. Student Council are also planning to have some Christmas rotation activities on that 
day, during the afternoon session. Students must wear appropriate, sun-safe clothing and closed-in shoes. 
 

Congratulations to our Term 4 Week 6 Principal’s 

Award Recipients!  
 

 

 Bethany Sigere – Year 5 

 

 Te’alanna Daimol – Kindy 

 

 Grace Magem – Year 1 

 

 Mitchell Boreham – Prep 

 

 David David – Year 7 

 

 

 

School Council Parent Representative Elections 2012 
The Annual General Meeting of the School Council will be held on Thursday, the 21st of February 2020. 
At this meeting, voting for three vacant positions for Parent Representatives will occur, in the Meeting 
Room from 7.00pm – 7.20pm. Nomination forms are available from the school office and must be 
returned to the school office by Thursday the 14th February 2020. 
 

If you would like to know more about the functions of the School Council, please make an appointment 
to see the principal. 
 

 

      Week 7 Term 4 2019  

 

 

 



End of Term: Term 4 finishes on Thursday the 5th December. 
 

After School Activities:           

Monday:  Music Club with Mr Neale: Years 5-8, 3.00-4.00pm 

Wednesday:  NO Homework Club next week; the teachers have a meeting to attend 

Thursday: Everything but Sport Club with Nicole Wilson: Years 3-5, 3.00-4.00pm 

Friday:    Friday afternoon STEM Club has finished for the year.  

Saturday: Last STEM Club this Saturday with Ms Langusch (after active kids) 

 

Parents and Wantoks Committee 
The last P&W meeting for the year next Tuesday 26th Nov will be held from 6pm at the club. All 
are welcome to attend. If you are not a member of the club and wish to attend, please let the 
P&W president, Nicole Wilson, know, and you will be added to the gate security list. At this 
meeting, we will be reviewing the events run during the year and feedback is welcome.  
 

Congratulations to the year 3/4 class on their very creative assembly item! 

 
 Library Books Return 

 
There will be no more library book borrowing from the beginning of Week 8. 
Students are requested to return all borrowed books to the library.  
Mr Neale needs to audit all resources and have them on the shelves ready for 
borrowing next year. PLEASE RETURN YOUR CHILD’S LIBRARY BAG. 
 
 
 

School Resources Return 
During the year, some students have borrowed resources, 
such as dictionaries and calculators, to use at home for their 
homework activities.  
These must now be returned to the school for student use next year. 

We also request that all home readers to be returned to classrooms by the end of Week 8. 
Thank you ☺ 
 
 

    
   Berne and Iva 
 
Regards 
Greg  Neville 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 


